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24 February 2015
Dear Colleague,

A number of changes have recently been agreed with regard to the way that University processes honorary staff and I am writing to you to bring these to your attention.  

1) Senate and Council have recently approved a revised Policy on Honorary and Visiting Academic Status.  This policy introduces a new set of honorary and visiting titles which reflect the University’s academic staff career pathways and should be used from now on.  Where honorary titles have already been conferred these do not need to change but should wherever possible, be updated at the point at which the title comes up for renewal/extension.

The honorary staff (academic) record form has been updated to reflect these new titles.

2) Historically, individuals who are not employed by the University but who require access to its buildings and IT systems have been input as ‘Honorary Staff’.  There are currently around 4000 of these people in PIMS.
The development of the new HR and Finance system has presented an opportunity to split out these ‘honorary staff’, allowing us better understand the types of work being undertaken and to update our processes.

In addition to the true academic ‘honorary’ staff referred to above, there are now two additional types (with sub-categories) by which these individuals should be classified:
Associates

Associates are not directly employed members of staff or academic honorary staff but are individuals who require unsupervised access to the University’s buildings, libraries and/or IT systems.

Associates fall within the following categories:

· Agency Workers

· Self-Employed Individuals

· Third Party Organisations

· University Subsidiaries
· Student Union Staff/Sabbatical Officers

· University Governance

· Student Placements

· Work Experience Placements

Casual Workers 

Casual workers are not part of the main University workforce, but are engaged on a short term and/or irregular contracts to meet a temporary or fluctuating need.  They are typically paid via the University’s payroll on an ad-hoc basis. 
Casual Staff are categorised according to the type of work they are carrying out.  These categories are:

· Casual Worker – Professional/Administrative

· Casual Worker – Teaching

· Casual Worker – Research

· Casual Worker – Operational

· Casual Worker – Technical
The honorary staff record form (without academic status) has been updated to include these new types and a technical guide (attached) has been developed which explains how to capture this additional information in PIMS.

I hope that both of these changes will be relatively straightforward but should you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact me or a member of my team (hr-systems@bristol.ac.uk).

Kind Regards,
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Rob Fawkes

HR Manager (Policy, Systems & Reward)
Human Resources


3rd Floor Senate House


Rob Fawkes, HR Manager (Policy, Systems & Reward)
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